Oviedo Memorial Post 243
American Legion Department of Florida

August 17, 2023

To: Bruce Comer
Adjutant
American Legion Department of Florida

FROM: Brad Sokoly
Post Commander

SUBJ: Nomination of Peter Gregory

At aregularly scheduled meeting on August 17, 2023, the members of Oviedo Memorial Post 243
unanimously approved the nomination of Peter Gregory for a second term as District 6
Commander for the years 2024 and 2025.

Peter earned his eligibility for membership in the American Legion by serving in the United
States Navy, and Naval Reserve, from December 1969 until July 1994. In his 21 years of
continuous Legion membership, Peter has served in various leadership positions at the Post and
District level to include:

Post 243 Commander, 2019

Post 243 Finance Officer, 2020 and 2021

Post 243 1%t and 274 Vice Commander, 2014-2018
Post 243 Service Officer, 2009-2013

District 6 Commander, 2023-2024

District 6 Vice Commander, 2021-2023

District 6 Assistant Chaplain, 2020

When Peter served as the District t 6 Membership Chairman, they were the only District to be
awarded District Race to the Top for 2022.

For the past 6 years, Peter has worked to develop the Post Oratorical contest, leading to two
local students competing at the Department level. He was asked by the City of Oviedo to be

their liaison to the veteran community during the construction of a special Veteran’s Tribute
Park.



Peter has completed both the American Legion Boot Camp and the Florida American Legion
College. He is also working on a District plan for teaching Basic Training.

Peter’s leadership style, and his ability to listen, make him an outstanding candidate for re-
election as our 6t District Commander.

For God and Country,

Post Commander Adjutant




